

Alpha Delta Phi Alpha Epsilon Pi Alpha Tau Omega Beta Theta Pi Chi Phi Delta Kappa Epsilon Delta Tau Delta Delta Upsilon Kappa Sigma Lambda Chi Alpha Nu Delta Phi Beta Epsilon Phi Delta Theta Phi Kappa Sigma Phi Kappa Theta Phi Sigma Kappa Pi Lambda Phi Sigma Chi Sigma Nu Sigma Phi Epsilon Tau Epsilon Phi Theta Chi Theta Delta Chi Theta Xi Zeta Beta Tau

Zeta Psi

Minutes from IFC President's Meeting – February 18, 2009

- Lauren Avalos New CPW Coordinator
  - She wants us to help make CPW better. They expect 1000 prefrosh, 800 parents, and 600 events.
  - CPW takes place from Thursday, April 15 Sunday, April 19. Even though Monday is Patriots Day holiday, prefrosh will not be staying.
  - CPW information can be found on the website.
  - We want hosts to be responsible in order to make the prfrosh feel safe. We have 65 Fraternity hosts signed up. Encourage your Brothers to sign up. The deadline is March 20. You will know you were assigned a prefrosh the week before CPW.
  - CPW Kickoff is Sunday, April 12 in 10-250.
  - There is a max of 10 prefrosh per house, and a max of 7 potential varsity athletes.
  - They need volunteers, not just hosts (TIM the Beaver, Workers for the registration desk, etc.).
  - If you are interested in reserving space for the CPW festival, apply by March 13<sup>th</sup>.
- Elizabeth C Young was unable to make the meeting.
  - There have been some major changes to O-Leader applications this year.
  - The deadline to apply to be an O-Leader is February 26<sup>th</sup>. They are hiring 50 O-Leaders instead of 100 (approximately 30 male positions). They are also hiring O-Leader captains (You must be a former O-Leader). There are no set caps per house; they select the best candidates. You need a letter of reference. There is a strict screening process. You do \*not\* have to be here for the summer to be considered.
  - There is no more airport shuttle this year.
  - There is also 3 Orientation Coordinator positions available; you must apply by a hard copy.
- David Hutchings President
  - REX/Recruitment agreement is an agreement between IFC/Panhel/DormCon.
     Currently, fraternities agree not to wear letters during REX, etc., and DormCon agrees not to hold events during rush.
  - We have a lot of the restrictions in place to (1) make sure that we don't interfere
    with REX and (2) reduce risk of fraternities being blamed for incidents involving
    Freshmen during orientation.
  - One of the main issues with past REX agreements was that it was unenforceable.
     A proposed solution is to set up a more serious JudComm with Dave Kennedy and Kaya Miller to enforce fractions.
  - Note: Hazing will be JudComm issue and your national organization will be called.
- Russell Rodewald Vice President
  - Delegates Council next Wednesday. Half chapters attended (13) last week. It is intended for Freshmen/Sophomores and rising leaders within your chapter.
- Thomas Lipoma JudComm
  - No report
- Ryan Andrews Risk Manager



Alpha Delta Phi Alpha Epsilon Pi Alpha Tau Omega Beta Theta Pi Chi Phi Delta Kappa Epsilon Delta Tau Delta Delta Upsilon Kappa Sigma Lambda Chi Alpha Nu Delta Phi Beta Epsilon Phi Delta Theta Phi Kappa Sigma Phi Kappa Theta Phi Sigma Kappa Pi Lambda Phi Sigma Chi Sigma Nu Sigma Phi Epsilon Tau Epsilon Phi Theta Chi Theta Delta Chi Theta Xi Zeta Beta Tau Zeta Psi

• Register your parties! Exercise common sense. He hears about things that go on, so be safe. Keep the pattern clean over CPW.

## Dave Stein – Recruitment

- Update rush chair information with Fran Miles. Make sure you've transitioned rush chairs.
- We received 4 applications for Rush Task Force (KS, DKE, ZBT). Those on the task force will probably have more input about Rush. Email Dave Stein (stein@mit.edu).
- We are looking for people to create pamphlets, ads, and promo materials for fraternity life at MIT to send out over the summer.

## Dan Chen – Program Development

- Greek Week is coming up on April 26<sup>th</sup>. An email was sent out with more details.
- We are looking for more Greek Week Committee members. We currently have 3 sophomores and 1 freshman. Email Dan Chen (<u>chend@mit.edu</u>) if you know anyone who wants to join.
- Greek letter. We used to send it out in a physical form, but we are now moving to an electronic copy. We are trying to gain exposure to people who are not just Greeks. We looking to send out a Greek Letter once a month.
- Dinner swaps. More details later.

## Clark Minor – Executive Assistant

- Email Clark Minor (<u>clarkm@mit.edu</u>) with updates to your summer housing information for 2009.
- Adam Talsma and Chris Benson Community Service Chairs
  - CommServ has a lot of potential. We are trying to establish a CommServ identity and communicate this identity to the MIT administration and the local Boston community.
  - Fill out the committee form. The committee will brainstorm ideas for Interfraternal service projects. Write down community service chair and one other person from your chapter who would be willing to meet once a month for CommServ ideas.
  - We are looking into using google calendar to have chapters put up CommServ events
  - Emails are <a href="mailto:cbenson@mit.edu">cbenson@mit.edu</a> and <a href="mailto:atalsma@mit.edu">atalsma@mit.edu</a>

## Marlena Martinez – Asst. Director FSILGs

- Summer Housing Policy Committee Meeting Thurs February, 26<sup>th</sup> at 6:30 in W35-199 (Z Center Media Room). The AILG, student body, and MIT staff are making recommendations to Dean Colombo about summer housing screening policy. Attend the meeting if you're interested.
- Let Fran Miles know about the changes to your rosters.
- In order to receive funding for retreats, meet for retreat applications in a timely manner (5 days).
- LCA had a hearing and they weren't found responsible.
- There was no debate over the budget. The vote was 22 in favor and 0 opposed. The motion to approve the budget passed unanimously.